MARLBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MARLBOROUGH LEISURE CENTRE - STEERING COMMITTEE

Minutes of a meeting of the Leisure Centre Steering Committee held on Thursday, 8th November, 1990 in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Marlborough at 6.30 pm

PRESENT

Marlborough Town Council

Councillor L.H.Bulley

Councillor Mrs.J.C.Evans

Councillor I.J.Perryman

Mr.A.W.Skittrall

Town Clerk

Chairman

Kennet District Council

Councillor D.Ramsay

Councill1r P.Veasey

Mr.A.Smith

Leisure Services Manager

Architect

Mr. N. G. Clark

Nigel Clark Architects

1. APOLOGIES

An apology for absence was received from Councillor D. Parker.

2. REPORT OF LAST MEETING

The Report of the last meeting held on the 11th October, 1990 was Received as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING

4.

MODEL OF LEISURE CENTRE

The Town Clerk was asked to contact the Portman Building Society with a view to exhibiting the Model of the Leisure Centre in their front window.

TENDER LIST

The Committee considered the list of Tenderers submitted on the Recommendation of Nigel Clark Architects supported by the Technical Officers at Kennet District Council - as follows -

- (a) E. W. Beard Ltd.
- (b) Ernest Ireland Construction
- (c) Wimpey Construction UK
- (d) Pearce Construction (South West) Ltd
- (e) APC (Southern) Ltd.
- (f) Walter Lawrence Construction

Reserves

- (g) ISIS Construction Limited
- (h) Tarmac Construction South West

5. PROGRESS REPORT

(a) OLD MILL WHEEL

It was agreed to accommodate parts of the Old Mill Wheel (2 large wheels and wooden frame) on the site. The position to be decided at a later date.

(b) BUILDING CONTRACT

Mr. A. Smith advised the Committee that the Building Agreement between the two Councils had not yet been signed. In reply to a question from Councillor Mrs.J.C.Evans on the payment for the management system, Mr. Clark advised the Committee that this item would be incorporated in the Building Contract and itemised in such a way that Kennet District Council could be charged.

(c) ACCESS ROAD - A4 - BELL MOUTH

Mr. A. Smith queried whether agreement had been reached with Miller Homes for construction traffic to use this road to get to the 'Bell Mouth' leading to the Leisure Centre Site. Mr. Clark stated that he understood that Marlborough College had retained full rights to use this road and these rights would be passed on to the Marlborough Town Council. It was agreed that Mr.N.G.Clark and the Town Clerk would contact Merrimans over this issue.

6. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Steering Committee will be held on Thursday, 24th January, 1991 at 6.30 pm.

